
NYMPSFIELD PARISH COUNCIL 

 Draft Minutes of a meeting held on Monday, April 9th, 2018 at 7.30pm in Nympsfield 

Parish Hall. 

Present: Councillors Ann Hardy (AH), Sue Cowle (SC). 

In Attendance: Ashy McKay (AM) (Clerk). 

Councillor Sue Cowle chaired the meeting in the absence of Councillor Elizabeth 

Sturgess. 

18/46 Apologies. Councillors Elizabeth Sturgess (ES) (Chair), Carol Pittaway (CP), 

David Acton (DA), Jim Dewey (RJD), Loraine Patrick (LP). 

18/47 Public Representation. Peter Tomiac (PT). 

18/48 Declarations of Interest. None. 

18/49 Minutes of the meeting held on 12th March 2018 were agreed as a correct 

record of the meeting and signed by the Chair. 

18/50 District and County Councillor Reports. None. 

18/51 Bus Shelter. DA has spoken to John Gazzard who reported that the tiles on 

the Bus Shelter had not slipped and were as they should be so no further action 

required. 

18/52 Highways. It was agreed to ask GCC to put up ‘no wide vehicle’ signs at the 

top of Blackberry Lane and at the Tinkley Lane crossroads to deter large vehicles 

from coming down Front St. and Back St. 

18/53 Village Maintenance. (i) Lengthsmen. It was agreed to ask the lengthsmen to 

clear out gullies and ditches, especially opposite Bell Court and on Tinkley Lane 

opposite Bob Stevenson’s house. It was agreed that AM chase up GCC about 

replacing and repairing the passing place signs on Tinkley Lane. PT reported he was 

getting a quote for the installation of some picket fencing like that on Selsey 

Common for Cockadilly and Tinkley Lane. He agreed to ask Adam Reynolds. 

18/54 Stagecoach Bus Service. AM reported she had received an acknowledgement 

from Stagecoach to the letter regarding the new bus stops. DA had also reported a 

complaint from a parishioner who waited for a bus that failed to turn up. 

18/55 Planning. None. 

18/56 Finance. AM presented a quarterly finance report summarising the end of the 

2017/18 financial year. It was agreed to put the Newsletter on the agenda next 

month with a view from getting quotes from some other printers. It was agreed to get 

a credit card on the account. 

18/57 Correspondence.  

 e-mail from Matthew Burke – suspicious van seen outside Court Farmhouse. 

 GCC- notification of new Data Protection legislation 25th May 2018. 



GCC- notification that the Public Rights of Way service returns to GCC from 

Amey on 1st April 2018. 

Cotswold AONB – Review of the Cotswold AONB Management Plan 2018-23. 

GCC – Council to eliminate single use plastic. 

GCC – Extra £500,000 for potholes. 

SDC – National Democracy week. 

18/58 Councillors Reports. Queries were raised about the water leakage at the Rose 

and Crown. Further enquiries to be made of Tony Saunders. 

  

The meeting closed at 8.30pm. 

 


